Freedom of Information Act 2000 – school allergies
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information.
You asked:
1.) How many children have suffered severe allergic reactions in schools in your area in each of the following years:  2014/15, 2015/16, 2016/17, 2017/18  
And for each instance, please tell us:

· What was the allergic reaction?

· What action was taken? 

· Did this result in hospitalisation or death? 

· Was an investigation launched? 

Answer:
Information prior to 2016 is not held by the Council.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
	Year
	2016
	2017
	2018

	What was the allergic reaction
	Peanut allergy
	1. Peanut allergy

2. Milk 
	Pupil suffers with general allergies – no known cause

	What action was taken
	epi-pen administered
	1. Mum collected pupil and took to hospital

2. Ditto
	No action required

	Did this result in hospitalisation or death? 
	No


	No


	No



	Was an investigation launched? 
	No


	No


	No




2.) How many parents have withdrawn children from schools in your area because of severe allergies in each of the following years: 2014/15, 2015/16, 2016/17, 2017/18  

And for each instance, please tell us:

· Which school? 

· Why did the parents feel the need to take the child out? 

· Was any action taken against the school?  

The Council does not hold this information and is advising you as required by Section 1(1) of the Act.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


